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Extension of the deadline for requesting the withdrawal or modification 
of enrolment in the second semester of the 2019-2020 academic year 
 
Considering: 
The Academic Regulations for Bachelor’s and Master’s Degrees (NAGRAMA) of the UPC, which, 
in Section 2.6, contemplate the complete withdrawal of enrolment and the dropping of subjects 
with exclusively academic effects, and the general academic calendar for the 2019-2020 
academic year, which states that the deadline for withdrawing enrolment or dropping subjects 
in the second semester of the 2019-2020 academic year is 31 March.  
 
Governing Council Decision CG/2020/31, of 1 April 2020, which approves the temporary 
modification of fees in the UPC’s 2020 budget in response to the COVID-19 health crisis and in 
which the deadline was extended until 17 April (Section 2).  
 
That, during the period from the aforementioned decision until the last Governing Council 
meeting, the Ministry of Universities has published a series of recommendations agreed upon 
by the General Conference for University Policy that determines the need for addenda to course 
guides in order to guarantee that there is evidence of modifications to teaching plans for courses 
and their assessment and that students are properly informed.     
 
That the schools have designed a procedure for drafting and publishing addenda to course 
guides, in accordance with the directives of the Office of the Vice-Rector for Academic Policy, 
and have agreed that all these addenda must be available to students before 30 April 2020.  
 
That it is therefore appropriate to extend the deadline for requesting the withdrawal of 
enrolment or the dropping of subjects so that students have the information they need in the 
course guides before submitting their applications.  
 
The authorisation given in Governing Council Decision CG/2020/02/02, of 1 April 2020, which 
approves support for the instructions and resolutions of the rector of the UPC on the COVID-19 
health crisis and the declaration of the state of alarm.  
 
I HEREBY RESOLVE:  
 
1. To extend the deadline for submitting applications to withdraw enolment or drop subjects, 

with exclusively academic effects, as outlined in Section 2 of Decision CG/2020/31, of 1 April 
2020, until 30 April 2020. 

2. To publish this resolution and inform the Governing Council at the next meeting, in 
accordance with the provisions of Decision CG/2020/02/02, of 1 April 2020.  

 
 
 
The Rector 
Barcelona, 17 April 2020 


